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Potwin PRIDE News 

  

 National Night Out on October 4 was a success with about 70 people attending.  Several sheriff officers were 

present so Potwin could show our support for them and get an update on things to look out for to keep our town 

safe.  We want to thank former Butler County sheriff and current Butler County 

commissioner Kelly Herzert for furnishing hot dogs.  We also want to thank 

Bernice Millsap of Wheat State Technologies for serving drinks and PRIDE 

members for furnishing the cupcakes and cookies and helping serve.  

 Charlie Baker accepted the Project Excellence Award for the flower barrel beautification 

project from Jan Steen from Kansas PRIDE.  Potwin also has the Community of Excellence 

designation from Kansas PRIDE.   You can see the Kansas PRIDE 2021-2022 Review on the bulletin 

board at Emprise Bank that shows these awards and a picture of the youth digging sweet 

potatoes last year.     

 We have harvested 2,650 pounds of vegetables at the Ken Whittington Memorial Community 

Garden this year. On October 17, seven adults and five youth dug 322 pounds of sweet potatoes.    

We also picked 256 pounds of green tomatoes before cleaning off the plants and cages.  On 

October 20, four adults hauled off the straw.  We want to thank all the 25 volunteers who have 

helped with the project this year.   

    We want to thank Mike Murphy and the Lions Club for emptying the can cage.   We also 

want to thank all those who participated in the trunk or treat sponsored by the city of Potwin on 

October 29.   

 Don’t forget to vote on November 8 and honor our veterans on November 11.    The next 

PRIDE meeting will be November 17 at 7:00 at the Community House.   

  

Melvina Jones,  

Secretary 

Lions Club Calendar Sales 

It’s time to order your Lions Club Community Calendar for 2023. 

Calendars are $4.50 each, plus $.50 per listing. 

These calendars are a great way to keep track of your special occasions. Birthdays, anniversaries and 

memorial dates are included along with holidays and local organization meeting dates.  

 

Please call Sherri or Kathy @ 620-752-3422 

Sammy Jo @ 316-323-0915, 

or you can fill out order form and pay at the city office. 

Payment and orders must be received by November 11th. 

Thank you for supporting your local Lions Club! 



 



Potwin Lions Club Community Calendar Order Form 
The cost is $4.50 per calendar and .50 per listing 

 

Name:_______________________________________ 
Address:_____________________________________ 
Phone Number:_______________________________ 
Number of Calendars:__________________________ 

 
________Names for Calendar                 _Date___ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 
_______________________________ __________ 

 
*Please Note if it is an Anniversary or a Memorial*  





 
 



Cora Brackenridge, Reporter 

North Butler 4-H club 
2022 September Meeting 
 

The King visits North Butler! The North Butler 4-H club meeting was held on September 12, 2022 at Emmaus 

Church. Harley McLaughlin called the North Butler 4-H meeting to order. Hope and Rustin McLaughlin led the 4-H Pledge 

and Flag Salute. 18 members responded to roll call, which was, “What is your favorite beverage?”  

 Our 4-H leader, Debora, mentioned how this was the last meeting for the 2021-2022 4-H year. She shared over the 

year there were lots of improvement on projects and many learning experiences. Everyone can’t wait to start a new year 

with new projects. A potential change to the 2023 fair was whether photography and arts and crafts judging would be 

judged on the Sunday before the fair. North Butler families were asked on their opinion and whether they liked it or not. 

Keep that offer in mind while going into the new 4-H year! Debora also collected all of the completed record books and 

activity sheets in exchange for some candy, pop, and other goodies. She also 

explained how enrollment will start October 1st. The club celebrated and 

sung Happy Birthday to Jeremiah Goebel!  

 Lucy Goebel gave the 4-H Council report and shared October 2-8th is 

National 4-H week! She also explained how 48 hours of 4-H works which 

would be October 8-9th. It is basically community service within Butler 

County and your club. October 22nd is officer training for all of the newly 

elected officers. Lastly, the county achievement will be November 5th. 

 Cora Brackenridge made a motion for the North Butler 4-H club to 

have a gift exchange at the December 4-H club meeting with a limit of $4 

and the gift should be suitable for a girl or boy of any age. Carson 

Brackenridge made another motion that the club will collect non-perishable food items also at the December meeting to 

donate to the Potwin food pantry. Lastly, secretary, Ella Amend, read aloud a letter given to 4-H clubs to explain how an 

accessibility fund is being started for 4-Hers who need help to be 

able to participate in 4-H activities, such as camp, and other fun 

activities. It was moved and seconded that the North Butler 4-H 

club will donate $50 to the accessibility fund. 

 Election of officer’s was held for 2022-2023 offices.  The 

nominating committee of Mindy and Ella Amend and Cora 

Brackenridge along with the help of other parents counting the 

ballots completed the election.  The new officers are Jeremiah 

Goebel, President; Caleb Klingenberg, Vice President; Donovan 

Brewer, Secretary; Ella Amend, Treasurer; Harley McLaughlin and Lucy 

Goebel 4-H Council members; Paige Goebel and Makenzie Creekmore, 

Alternative Council members; Cora Brackenridge, News Reporter; Carson Brackenridge, Parliamentarian; Rustin 

McLaughlin and Gracia Brewer, Song Leaders; and Julia Amend and Hope McLaughlin, Recreation Leaders.  

Hope McLaughlin presented a project talk on her photography that she took to the county fair and explained her 

fair placings. Julia Amend led Head, Shoulders, Knees, and Toes as a fun song! The attendees had lots of actions for the 

song! Who is the King that visited North Butler? Harley McLaughlin brought her Hereford steer, King, to provide a 

demonstration on beef showmanship. She explained the attire worn by showman and how to use a comb and show stick 

when in the show ring. 

The club singing Head, Shoulders, Knees, and Toes 

Hope McLaughlin's photography project talk for 
publishing 



 Welcomed visitors Millie and Cora Martin, who attended the North Butler 4-H 

club meeting to meet the members and observe what goes on! 

 Lastly, the Amend family served refreshments and Rustin McLaughlin led 

recreation.  

 

Cora Brackenridge, Reporter  
 
North Butler 4-H club 
2022 October Meeting 
 

 The North Butler 4-H club met at Emmaus Church on October 10, 2022. 

New year, new things! First, the installation of officers were announced and we created A Work of Art. Each of the 

officer’s talents will shine and inspire the club to create a great learning year! Jeremiah Goebel is the new president. Caleb 

Klingenberg is the Vice President. Donovan Brewer is the club Secretary. Ella Amend 

is the Treasurer. Cora Brackenridge is the club Reporter. Carson Brackenridge is the 

Parliamentarian. Julia Amend and Hope McLaughlin are Recreation Leaders. Rustin 

McLaughlin and Gracia Brewer are the club Song Leaders. Lastly, Harley McLaughlin 

and Lucy Goebel are the County Council Representatives and Paige Goebel and 

Makenzie Creekmore are Alternate Council members. 

 Vice President, Caleb, called the meeting to order and Maya and Anna 

Klingenberg led the 4-H Pledge and Flag Salute. Roll call was “What is your name and 

your favorite sport?” and 15 members responded.  

 Debora collected all of the 2022 activity sheets that were completed in exchange for a tootsie roll pop. She also 

mentioned that the club was invited to attend the Hickory Helpers club meeting in the spring, (most likely in April). Debora 

also handed out bags of candy to the families who were enrolled for the new year. After the meeting she mentioned to 

sign-up for 2022/2023 club programs of demonstrations, project talks, talents, etc. Officer training is Saturday October 22 

from 9-10:30, for the new members in office. Then, she informed how two parents and two members need to get 

together after the meeting to do the financial audit. Another reminder is that November 5 is the Butler County 

Achievement Event and the club achievement will be next month’s meeting. Lastly, we sang Happy Birthday to Harley! 

 Caleb gave the treasurer’s report and we had a withdrawal of $100 

that went towards the pizza that was bought for a previous meeting.  

 A motion was carried to accept the invitation to attend the Hickory 

Helpers 4-H meeting. Then, another motion was carried to bring toys to the 

December meeting for the extension office for a Christmas drive. Lastly, 

Gracia adjourned the meeting and Harley 2nd. 

 Maya Klingenberg led the Balloon Game (don’t let the balloon touch 

the ground) for a fun ending to the meeting.  

The North Butler club will meet on November 14, 2022 at Emmaus Church. 

'The King’, Harley McLaughlin's steer 

Installation of officers 

Balloon Game 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remington USD 206 
Job Opening 

 

Part-time cook position available at Remington Elementary School 
200 E Ellis, Potwin, KS 67123 

The hours are 10:00am – 1:30 pm (17 ½ hours a week)  
Monday - Friday, with holidays and summers off. 

Benefits Offered. 
 

Please contact Tammy Sweatland, Principal, at 620-752-3239 for more information. 
 

Apply at: 
Remington District Office 

110 S. Main 
Whitewater, KS 67154 

316-799-2115 
 

Online: 
http://usd206.org 

Employment 
Download Classified application 

Email to blkitterman@usd206.org 

 

 

http://usd206.org/


First off, I must apologize for my incomplete Best Peanut Butter cookie recipe.  I forgot to list the 3 cups flour as 

one of the ingredients.  This was in the July newsletter.  Someone just now pointed it out to me, so hopefully if 

you made these cookies, you added flour.   

Well, I have really enjoyed the cooler weather, and my air conditioner has enjoyed it also.  I’ve been trying to find 

simple recipes and found this in an old cookbook.  If you like meatloaf, you will like this (on top of the stove) 

version.  It will be a change from turkey. 

Mini-Meatloaf Patties – makes 4 patties 

1 pound ground beef 
Salt and pepper 
1 – 8 ounce can tomato sauce 
2 tablespoons brown sugar 
1 teaspoon prepared mustard 
½ cup breads crumbs 
2 tablespoons chopped onion 
1 teaspoon Worcestershire sauce 
 
Combine ground beef, breadcrumbs, salt and pepper.  Shape meat into patties and brown in a skillet.  

Depending on how lean your hamburger is, you might have to add a tablespoon of oil.  Drain off excess fat.  Mix 

tomato sauce, onion, brown sugar, Worcestershire sauce and mustard.  Pour over the patties that have been 

browned and simmer 10 minutes with a lid on, then serve.  I baked a potato in the microwave and opened a can 

of green beans and had supper in less than 30 minutes! 

 

Well, if you want a different twist on pumpkin for the holidays, here it is!  I love to use nuts in anything, so this 

was a keeper for me.  Charlie said it tastes just like pumpkin pie, but you don’t have to bother with pie crust.  

Add whipped cream if you want.  Happy Thanksgiving!! 

Pumpkin Dessert 
 
Crust: 
 
1 package yellow cake mix.      ½ cup melted butter       1 egg 
 
Reserve 1 cup of cake mix for the topping.  Mix the rest of ingredients and press mixture into a 9x13 pan. 
  
Filling: 
 
1 pound can pumpkin   1 teaspoon cinnamon 
½ cup packed brown sugar  ½ teaspoon ginger 
2 eggs, beaten    ¼ teaspoon cloves 
2/3 cup milk      ½ teaspoon salt 
 
Topping: 
 
1 cup cake mix mixture   ¼ cup butter 
¼ cup sugar     ½ cup chopped walnuts           1 teaspoon cinnamon  
 
Mix pumpkin, sugar, eggs, milk, and spices; pour over crust.  Combine reserved cake mix, sugar, cinnamon, 

butter with pastry cutter. Add nuts.  Crumble together and sprinkle over pumpkin.  Bake at 350 degree oven for 

40 minutes.    

LaVonne Baker 

 



 



`

 



 

Giving Tuesday November 29, 2022  

“Giving Tuesday” is the first Tuesday after Thanksgiving and was created to establish an international 

day of charitable giving.  Remington Area Community Foundation(RACF) is asking members of this 

community to consider making a donation to the Student Assistance Fund.    Donations may be 

made by mail to:  8635 S Rock Rd, Newton, KS 67114, Remington Area Community Foundation FB 

page or in person at the Giving Tuesday event November 29th. 

                                               

RACF Giving Tuesday Event                                                             

November 29, 2022 10:00AM-2:00PM   

Whitewater Memorial Library  

118 E Topeka          

For more information about Giving Tuesday or RACF contact any board member:   

Joe Gerber jagerber@usd206.org 

Linda Klaassen klaassenfarms@yahoo.com     

Don Patry Donald.l.patry49@gmail.com   

James Regier jregier206@gmail.com   

Glenda Reynolds glendareynolds05@gmail.com   

Sherri Wedel PotwinKs@wheatstate.com 

Heather Thiel CityofWhitewater@sbcglobal.net 

Kathy Cherryholmes PotwinTreasurer@wheatstate.com 
 

This will help local Students  

In the Remington District  

 

I would like to thank Melvina Jones and Sammy Jo Carlise (Smith) for taking pictures of the 

Halloween events; LaVonne & Charlie Baker and Velene Brown for passing out candy for the 

library, and managing the massive book delivery. Kathy Cherryholmes, Mike Murphy, and 

Sherri Wedel also kept watch while I was gone. I really appreciate the comfort of knowing that 

the library was in great hands and being cared for while I was away. Thank you!  

~Tonya 

mailto:PotwinKs@wheatstate.com
mailto:CityofWhitewater@sbcglobal.net
mailto:PotwinTreasurer@wheatstate.com




 


